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FEBRUARY Meeting 3RD- Mimi's Restaurant 
4404 Candlewood St.  (Just east of Lakewood Blvd) 

Lakewood, CA 90712 
Restaurant #(562)-529-8748 

 

 It is time to make your plans 
to join us in Pismo Beach for 

the 32nd Annual Pacific 
Southwest Zone Show. All of 

the information is on the 
flyer and registration form 
inside this issue. Our hotel 

the SeaCrest is ready to take 
your reservations. We 
already have 10 rooms 

booked in our block. 

   

 

 

 

   

   

Thanks to Joe & Bill for setting up our visit to the Driving Museum 

Thank you, Mike Izzo for taking and sending me the 
pictures. 

http://www.socaloldsmobile.com/
tel:%28562%29-529-8748


 

Board of Directors 2016 

President  

Joe Tannerbauer 

608 345-3968 

sfballplyr@yahoo.com 

Vice President 

Grant Warner 

951 906-7951 

grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.co
m 

Secretary 

Domenic Santucci 

714 633-7961 

domenicsantucci@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Ellen Santucci  

714 633-7961 

whitetoeds@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor 

Karon Pierce-Warner 

951 743-7182 

socaloldslady@gmail.com 

Area Representatives 

Keith Berg 

562 598-4103 

Butch Williams 

714 293-1471 

Bw442@earthlink.net 

Scott Graham 

310 839-5066 

hofan@sbcglobal.net 

John Weaver 

310 838-2598 

aw723@twc.com 

Milton Yee 

909 996-5046 

mmngyee@AOL.com 

Art Whitney 

562 882-7725 

whitneyart@yahoo.com 

 

 

ROCKET  EXHAUST 
 
     Well, here it is the middle of May, and we’ve already had two large 
car shows…the Arizona All-Oldsmobile Show, and the Pismo Beach 
Zone Show at the SeaCrest Hotel!! 
     I’m still recovering from the second one—managed to get a COLD 
the Monday after I got back from the Zone Show (AND driving to the 
All-GM Show at 5:30am Sunday morning following Pismo, in my 70+ 
year old car…I MUST be a car-show nut!!) 
     But hopefully the cold will subside in another day or two, and I can 
look forward to next month’s Orange Empire Railway Museum Tour & 
“Rods & Rails” Car Show, and July 11th’s Rubel Castle Tour!!  If you 
haven’t contacted Charity McElroy about Rubel Castle, please DO!  We 
need a certain number of “guaranteed” attendees for this…should be a 
lot of fun!  I just realized that my car should be on its way to Peoria, IL 
just before that show, for the NAOC’s Nationals…I guess I’ll be going to 
the Railway Museum in my “toaster” Prius…ha ha! 
And the weekend of July 25th is the OCA Nationals in Brookfield (I’ll be 
driving the ’40 up from Peoria to Madison, WI, to visit friends, then on 
to Brookfield, and a re-union with my cousins, who haven’t seen the 
car now that it’s all “prettied up”!!) 
     And for August, I will be working on a tour of the Western Museum 
of Flight in Torrance at the Torrance Airport (aka Zamperini 
Field…you’ve heard of him, I’m sure?), then on to see a collection of 
classic cars & “automobilia” at Alan Mest’s place in Gardena (the one 
we DIDN’T see the day we went to TG’s Performance’s Car Show, 
because Alan was out of town!), and last but not least, after lunch, a 
nice collection of classic cars at Cornwell & Sheridan Motors in 
Gardena!  Should make for a fun day, and a chance to exercise our 
classic Olds’!!  Stay tuned for details on this…tentatively set for August 
22nd, the weekend before Wheels ‘n’ Windmills.  This will be a fun 
activity for those that don’t want to do that show, or you could do 
BOTH… 
 
Keep those Oldsmobiles rolling, and “the shiny side up”!! 
Joe Tannerbauer 
OCSC President   
 

                                        ROCKET  EXHAUST 
 
     First off, thanks to all of you that voted in our election (even though 
there was no competition for Board posts—hopefully that will not be 
the case next year…hint hint!!), and to the many membership renewals 
that were received…hopefully that will improve also, especially with the 
standardization of the renewal date, and the SASE enclosed!! 
     Next I’d like to thank and congratulate all the Board Members, old 
and new—Grant and Karon for keeping this neophyte “prez” on the 
straight and narrow, and the great newsletter we are now able to send 
out to you!  Area Reps Keith and Butch for your input at our Board 
meetings, and looking forward to working with our new Treasurer 
Ellen, new Secretary Domenic, and new Area Reps, Milton, Art, Scott 
and John!  All of your help in running the club is really appreciated! 
     This time of year is your chance to get those projects done on your 
Olds “cruiser”…I’ve got to try to narrow down why my headlights and 
dash lights flicker at night…thinking I’ll change out the voltage regulator 
first, as the generator is newly rebuilt and should be just fine…and of 
course check all the battery connections and grounds (good grounds 
are VERY important on a 6 volt car, as I’ve discovered!).  And there’s 
both a chirping and occasional tick sound when the car is cold, 
especially in this BRUTAL California winter…ha ha!  I’m pretty sure the 
ticking sound is the fan blade nicking something—hopefully the 
chirping is just the fan belt, and not a water pump (also newly rebuilt!).  
Glad I’m not back in Wisconsin right now—they’re having single digit 
temps and wind chills in the sub-zeros!! 
     Would love to see more of you out there at our upcoming events—
the more the merrier, as the old saying goes! 
     Keep those “cruisers” cruisin’!! 
 
Joe Tannerbauer 
OCSC President   
 

 

 
 

  
 

       Our trip to the Automotive Driving Museum  
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Calendar of Events 

Coming up in 2016 

February 

3rd General Membership 
Meeting 

10th Board Meeting 

20th-Route 66 Museum and The 
Parson’s Rocket Ranch 

March 

2nd General Membership 
Meeting-White Elephant Sale 

9th Board Meeting  

12th All Olds Show Arizona 

April 

6th General Membership 
Meeting 

13th Board Meeting 

29th Route 66 Fun Run 

May 

4th General Membership 
Meeting 

13-15 Zone Show Pismo Beach 

22nd All GM Show 

June 

1st General membership 
meeting 

8th Board Meeting 

NAOC Event Colorado Springs 

July 

6th General Membership 
meeting 

13th Board Meeting 

19-24 OCA Nationals Kingsport 

August 

3rd General Membership 
meeting 

10th Board Meeting 

 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT   JULY 1 – DEC. 31, 2015  
 
OLDSMOBILE CLUB OF SO. CAL.  
 
  
INCOME 
                      DESCRIPTION                                           AMOUNT 
                      OCA DUES COLLECTED                              $930.00 
                      OCSC DUES COLLECTED                          $1401.00 
                      RAFFLES                                                        $676.00 
                      WHITE ELEPHANT SALES                            $153.00 
                      CLUB MERCHANDISE                                $1031.00 
                      CLUB SHOWS & EVENTS                          $1278.00 
                      DONATIONS                                                 $250.00 
                                                                   TOTAL            $5719.00 
  
EXPENSES 
                       DESCRIPTION                                            AMOUNT 
                       CLUB SHOWS & EVENTS                         $1851.59 
                       CLUB MERCHANDISE                               $1013.07 
                       POSTAGE                                                      $592.27 
                       PRINTING                                                     $397.34 
                       RECRUITMENT                                            $470.00 
                       OCA DUES PAID                                         $1020.00 
                       SUPPLIES                                                       $218.25 
                       AWARDS                                                       $363.90 
                       DONATIONS & CONDOLENCES                 $200.00 
                       MISCELLANIOUS                                            $42.00 
                                                                        
                                                                     TOTAL           $6168.42 
   
 
CASH IN BANK AS OF  
 
12/31/2015                                               TOTAL           $5958.90 
 
Prepared by Scott Grahman 
Treasurer  



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Membership Renewal Application 
Membership  
 
Name:                                                   Number:  -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Address:  _________ 
Email Address:      
 
Annual Membership OCA (Optional) $30.00  
Olds Club of Southern California   

December 2015-2016                    $ 15.00  
Associate Member                         $ 3.00  
Make Checks Payable to Oldsmobile Club of Sothern 
California Mail To: P.O. Box 661224 Arcadia. CA 91066 

December 2015 everyone’s dues for 2016 were 
due. The dues will remain $15.00. Please send 
your dues to the P.O Box ASAP. 
 

The members listed below need 
to send in their dues for 2016 as 
soon as possible so you do not 
miss getting your Rocket Circle. 
We do not want you to miss any 
of our upcoming meetings and 

events. 

 

The club changed its 
procedure for 

collecting dues from 
our membership. 

Everyone should be 
sending their dues 
payment in during 

the month of 
December every 

year. 
 

Members please 
make sure you have 
sent in your dues for 
2016. If you have not 
sent your dues in for 
2016 you will not be 

receiving your 
Newsletter next 

month.  

 
 

 Make a note the new location For the Veteran’s Car 
Show 

We are moving the show to: 
 

SYLVAN PARK 
601 N University St. 
Redlands, Ca. 92374 

The Flyer will be posted April 1st 2016 

2016 Wheels 'N Windmills Car Show 
 

Tentatively, the date for the 2016 Wheels 'N' Windmills 
Car Show is scheduled for Saturday, August 27th. This 
date has not been approved by the city of Solvang yet. 
We will post the confirmed date on the web site when 

we get approval from the city of Solvang. 

 

 

  

 

Pictures from Zone Show 2015 make your plans for 2016 



  So. Ca. Oldsmobile Club January Membership Meeting January 6, 2016 notes.  
(Secretary Domenic Santucci) 
     
7:40 p.m. Chapter meeting opened, on a planned delay, due to inclement weather. The presidents’ delay was an effort to gain more attendee’s.  
Our ongoing kickoff meeting procedure began with the pledge of allegiance to our clubs USA National Flag.  Discussion and approval of last 
month’s membership meeting was called for by Milton Yee followed with a second from Scott Graham. Active membership in attendance 
approved minutes.  Joe Tannenbauer addressed the members looking for new memberships or guest in attendance.  YeYen Draugelis and her 
friend Anna was a noted guest for the evening. 
    Treasury report was called for and Scott Graham posted that the chapter was solvent and has operating capital.    Scott noted that with the 
incoming annual single date for renewal funds. Scott noted he also received many OCA renewals.  Scott will sort out funds to send the national 
club.  Scott stated he will be able to surrender all treasury records and a final update to the new treasurer Ellen D. Santucci by February.  Scott 
reminded all he still has club merchandise including the new quality window decals from a vendor Grant Warner located.  Call or e-mail your 
needs. Grant Warner noted that there are presently 32 mailed copies of the newsletter monthly with the bulk now processed via the internet. A 
final note the check written to the restaurant for the banquet cleared.  If any receipts are out there from 2015 needing payment submit them for 
consideration to Scott for action.. 
    Under old business Joe restated and introduced members of the 2016 Board Members:  President –Joe Tannerbauer//Vice President –Grant 
Warner//Secretary-Domenic Santucci//Treasurer-Ellen Santucci//Newsletter Editor-Karen Pierce-Warner//Area Representatives Keith 
Berg//Scott Graham//John Weaver//Butch Williams//Art Whitney and Milton Yee.   In addition Joe noted the club sign purchase process was 
slower than expected apparently due to high activity volume over the holidays.  A reminder was issued to members at large that we need 
ongoing volunteers to make our event choices and activities a continued success. Don Parsons was not in attendance to display his newly 
awarded pecker gift. Maybe next month he will be up to speed and the weather will cooperate.  Joe Tannerbauer spoke to Jeff Draugelis 
receiving our life time member award.  Joe then followed up with his own announcement on his Helen Early award at the last OCA Show. We 
hope he brings it out to share the award.  Joe will work the next two LB Swap Meets followed in February by Jim Charlesworth.  New activity list 
were discussed with the Don Parson Cruise and Route66 Museum event.  Meet at the Parsons and drop off you meal perishables to share on 
return for luncheon gathering. Check you newsletter flyer for this and all other planned events to come. Book the Sea Crest for the March Zone 
Show use you club as a reference for best rates. Other event activity discussed was the NAOC SHOW 6/22 Colorado Springs and the OCA 
Nationals in Tenn. Bernie Buller are looking for those with any interest.  Also noted a SW Zone show may be bumped on year to avoid a conflict 
in attendance to the OCA Nationals in New Mexico. Your board is asking you to check out event possibilities and supply research to an event. 
In closing parts call and clip board was collected.  Grant Warner ad to sell his daughters 1971 Cutlass is posted.  The Orangewood Children and 
Family Center thanked us for the toy and support donations.  Sandy Roe had the lucky ticket on the club handout and Jeff Draugelis won a 100 
year Oldsmar Florida Centennial t-shirt donated by the Roe’s.   Grant offered to do a presentation next month on vendor support pro and con.  
Joe closed out the meeting and reminded folks the board meeting is next Wednesday here at MiMi’s Lakewood.  A reminder, the proceeds from 
the White Elephant sale in March, supports our zone show.  Bring item donations to sell with your interest to buy items..  Also a final note the 
September sale supports our annual Chapter Memorial Club Picnic.   Keep up all the good work. 

1-13-2016 Board Meeting Chapter 4 of the Oldsmobile Club of America (OCA). 
(Secretary Minutes by Domenic D. Santucci) 
 
OPENING BUSINESS: 
Board meeting kicked off at 7:45 due to a few experiencing traffic issues.    Pledge of USA Flag and our country allegiance begins each 
meeting.  No guest attended the meeting.  Board Meeting is open to membership attendance on the second Wednesday of each month.  If 
interested in board operations, or to get insight for an officer position, please feel free to attend prior to next years’ nominations.  Treasury 
report requested from Scott Graham.  Annual once a year December membership renewal, on the first, is in the bank and can be budgeted.  
Incoming treasurer Ellen Santucci and outgoing Scott Graham had a sidebar to progress the transition of the treasury duties.  Short note on 
not to oversize the minutes was mentioned.   Karen and Domenic will tailor them to meet the needs of the meeting.  Last swap membership 
meet drive was impacted by bad weather.  The next two Long Beach Swap meets will be covered.  Volunteer to work our membership drives.   
The February 20 event was discussed noting the Parsons effort to get the event.  We also need your efforts on future locations to enjoy.  Joe is 
working on getting our club palm tree logo signs developed for sale. The first batch will be 20 signs, with more based on interest.  Review you 
club flyers in this issue. Karen questioned if a $210 dollar check was issued yet to “Orangewood Children and Family Center”.   Scott cut a 
check that Ellen will deliver.  Copies of chapter bylaws were distributed to the board members by Scott. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
April route 66 fun Run, will get a posting on club web site.  May Zone show discussion emphasis on duplicating last year activities were the 
topics.   Get your reservations in early, use your club name for the hotel discount. A flyer is required to get show insurance and a free OCA 
newsletter ad posted. The 2017 show was discussed and due to time proximity will be discussed at next membership meeting.  The question 
on hosting the 2019 OCA National Show was raised and the board will take it under further discussion.  The 2016 memorial car show 
discussion drew a motion from Karen and a second from Scott to keep it at the same location and to authorize 200-250 dollars to book our 
same location.  The board voted to approve the motion.   Ellen will check with rangers at Yorba Regional Park.   Discussion followed to try for 
the first or second “Saturday” (note: day of week change) in October.  A check of shows in the same time frame will help with the decision.  
Grants presentation at the next meeting may also touch on judging.  Remember our March white elephant sale.   Joe closed the meeting at 
the end of our agenda. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE CALIFORNIA ROUTE 66 MUSEUM 

The California Route 66 Museum is an Interactive museum with over 4500 Sq. 

Ft. of floor space and photo opportunities for the visitors to share memories in 

such settings as a 50’s diner, our VW Love Bus complete with hippy wigs and 

sunglasses for that perfect shot. You can jump up onto the 1917 Model T Ford 

and any one of our docents would be glad to take a picture of you and your 

party. We have the first Santa Monica “End of the Trails” booth that is 

becoming quite popular with visitors. And for those with a good sense of 

humor, we have an “Outhouse” built just for that photo. 

You will find our staff to be very friendly and informative about the road and 

many roadside attractions. We also have a good deal of Free handouts having 

to do with Route 66. A library and gift shop full of Route 66 Merchandise with 

DVD’s and books about the road. 

So the next time you’re on the road be sure to stop in and see what we have to 

offer. 

 

February 20, 2016 

We will meet at the 

Parson’s Home 9:00 

am. This is a driving 

event so get your 

Oldsmobile’s ready. 

Please bring a side 

dish or dessert. You 

will leave it at the 

house before we 

leave for the 

museum. 

Mary and Don are 

providing the entre. 

After the museum 

we will return to 

their house to eat, 

kick tires and 

explore their 

Collections 

 

Museum location: 16825 South D Street Victorville CA, 

92395 Telephone:   760-951-0436 Map Below…. 

 

Mary and Don Parson    

9261 Pinon Ave. 

Hesperia, ca. 92345 

Museum 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Armed Forces Day Car Shoe Registration 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale 
’95 Cutlass S Convertible; maintenance belt done, new tires, brakes, new top, no rust; $7,500 OBO—Trent (310)-378-
6826 
1998 Oldsmobile Aurora 106,000 miles. Thinning the herd at the Oldsmobile Ranch. Black with neutral interior. New 
tires. New front lower fascia installed $3600.00 Jeff Shadow 949 939-0929 
2001 Buick Park Ave 34,000 miles Titanium exterior, Beige exterior. Good Condition 5,700.00 Jeff Shadow 949 939-
0929 
1957 Olds. Continental Kit. New out of the box $850.00 
1957 Olds gas tank $400.00 and miso parts Sal Panetta 951 317-0679 
1955 Odls Engine 20-20 crank 4” bore fresh. Stock rods, slightly ported heads with oversized valves $400.00 Keith Berg 
562 598-4103 
65 Cutlass SPT Coupe 330 ci auto trans $7500.00 502 882-7725 
 
 

Wanted 
Side Trim for a 1965 442 call Rick 562 929-6763 
’68 Cutlass Coupe Bucket Seats & Mounting Hardware—Al Allande (818)-981-3229 
1967 Olds Cutlass AM/FM Radio Greg 951 272-6888 
I am looking for an Oldsmobile supplier or hobbyist that might be able to support me in finding some body side molding for a 1954 Olds 98 2 
door convertible that is being restored. Thank you Raymond Cell Phone: (714) 307-7861 
’56 Olds Front Bumper—George (562)-552-2465 
I'm looking for 5 stock-type rims for my 1965 Oldsmobile Cutlass f85 - Mike 310-766-7255. 

For Sale: 

 

 

 

1970 Cutlass  Supreme Hardtop. 350c.i.d. engine with rebuilt top end by Grant Warner with large valve heads, 
Edelbrock intake, Lunati cam, double roller timing chain, new quadrajet carb, MSD electronic ignition, and many other 
streetable upgrades in the engine compartment. Car also has complete new exhaust system, new tires, powder coated 
super stock wheels, front disc brakes, and rebuilt a/c compressor ( system needs to be charged). 
Car was originally an Arizona car and is currently registered in Nevada. This is a rust free and very straight car that just 
needs a fresh paint job (is currently jade green with white hood stripes) and a little interior work to be a great cruiser.  
My daughter Melissa has decided to lower the price on her Cutlass that I listed for sale a couple of weeks back. This is 
one of the straightest and most rust free examples of this year you will ever come across and it is a reliable daily driver 
car. 
The new price is $6,900.00 and with the over 4k in upgrades and new parts on this car, that is a steal in my opinion. 
Come check it out and make a deal before we take it to the swap meet where it will most certainly sell quickly at that 
price. 
Call me @ 951-906-7951 or email me at grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com 
 

For sale 
I have a Oldsmobile hood 
emblem of the 50, 
completely restored and 
re-chromed. Groetjes 
Toon 
amphermsen@onsbraba
ntnet.nl 

  
 

 



 

Our monthly general membership meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month (Except December) 

Meetings are held from 7:30 pm to 10 pm at: 
 

O.C.A (Oldsmobile Club of America) Southern Calif. Chapter Annual Membership dues $15  

Optional O.C.Aannual membership dues is $30. (if out of the U.S. slightly higher) 

Please send membership application to: 

Oldsmobile Club of America, P.O. Box 661224, Arcadia, Ca 91066 

National dues will be forwarded to the O.C.A in Lansing, Michigan 

 
Paid Advertising Rates 

Olds Club of southern California Rocket Circle Newsletter 

Business Card Size 

1 month.....$10.00 

1 Year.....$100.00 

QuarterPageSize 

1 month.....$20.00 

1 Year.....$200.00 

Half Page Size 1 

month.....$30.00 

1 Year.....$300.00 

FullPageSize 

1 month.....$40.00 

1  Year.....$400.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Olds Club of America 

P.O.Box 661224 

Arcadia, Ca 91066 

Make checks payable to: Oldsmobile Club of Southern California 

Mail To: Rocket Circle Advertising, P.O. Box 661224, Arcadia, Ca 91066 


